
 
 

 
 

 

 
   

 
   

 
 

    
   

 
 

 
   

   
 

 
 

 
 

 

 

 
  

 
 

  
  

 

STEVENAGE BOROUGH COUNCIL 

THE BOROUGH OF STEVENAGE (VARIOUS ROADS IN ST NICHOLAS WARD, 
STEVENAGE) (RESTRICTION OF WAITING) ORDER  2025  

 
THE BOROUGH OF STEVENAGE (IONA CLOSE, LINCOLN ROAD, SALISBURY ROAD 
AND WINCHESTER CLOSE, STEVENAGE)  (PROHIBITION OF VERGE AND FOOTWAY 

PARKING) ORDER  2025  

NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN that the Stevenage Borough Council, acting as agents for the 
Hertfordshire County Council and after consultation with the Chief Officer of Police 
proposes to make the above-named Order under Sections 1,2,3 and 4 of the Road Traffic 
Regulation Act 1984. 

These Orders are proposed in order to facilitate the passage of traffic on these roads, by 
preventing hazardous or obstructive parking from taking place. The restrictions will help to 
prevent damage being caused by vehicles parking on verges, footways or ornamental areas 
in these roads and thereby maintain and improve the amenity of the area. 

The effect of The Borough of Stevenage (Various Roads, St Nicholas Ward, Stevenage) 
(Restriction of Waiting) Order 2025 would be to prohibit parking at any time in those lengths 
of roads specified in Schedule of this Order. 

The effect of The Borough of Stevenage (Iona Close, Lincoln Road, Salisbury Road and 
Winchester Close, Stevenage) (Prohibition of Verge and Footway Parking) Order 2025 
would prohibit vehicles from parking on the verge, footway and crossover of the roads 
specified in the Schedule of this Order. 

Full details of these proposals are set out in the draft Order  which, together with plans  and a 
statement of reasons for proposing to make the Order, can be examined during normal 
opening hours at the Council’s offices in Daneshill House. Details can also be viewed on the 
Council’s web site at Traffic Regulation Orders (stevenage.gov.uk)  

For general enquiries about this order, please contact  Darren Nottingham  via email at  
tro@stevenage.gov.uk  or by telephone  on  01438 242 242.  

Formal objections to the proposals, stating the grounds upon which they are made and the 
names and full address of the person making the objection should be  made  in writing  to 
Stevenage Borough Council, at the address below or via email to tro@stevenage.gov.uk  by  
2  February 2025.   

Comments in support of the proposals will also be received during this time. 

M Partridge, Chief Executive, Stevenage Borough Council, Daneshill House, Danestrete, 
Stevenage, SG1 1HN. 
6 January 2025 
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